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“Permitting the Food Service within the Wine Industry”

Over the past few years our State has seen a large increase in the number of wineries, tasting rooms and wine shops. This certainly adds to the impressive variety of entertainment possibilities throughout Washington. 

With this comes the desire for these business owners to offer their customers more options. And of course, one of the natural pairings with wine is food. From bite-sized samples to appetizer portions to full meals, food menus are being added to cover every niche. Some are prepared on site and others are brought in by caterers.
Unfortunately, not all owners of such wine related businesses are following the required steps to do such food service legally and correctly. Each county in our State has a food safety program and laws that are in place to protect the public. These laws require most owners to go through a plan review process and a permitting process. It is the menu that determines the necessity of the permit. That menu evaluation is part of the plan review. Failure to submit the application, plans and menu may be a misdemeanor under the State RCW 70.05.120 and also under local regulations. Penalty fees may also be accessed.
Fees for these plan review and permit requirements vary from county to county. The important part is to start the ball rolling by contacting your local health department. Links to them are below. It is not the time to apply the old adage “It is better to ask for forgiveness than for permission”. Waiting until your business gets “caught” only makes the process more complicated and usually more costly – for you.
http://www.doh.wa.gov/ehp/food/localcontacts.html
Some wine industry-related businesses are using caterers for their promotional events. All caterers in our State also need their own operating permit (different from an individual’s “health card” or “food worker card”). Even events that are for a “closed”, private function like a wine club dinner do require that the caterer be current with a permitted kitchen. Before contracting with a caterer, your winery or tasting room should verify that you are using one that is legal. Asking to see their current Health Department issued permit is reasonable as is calling your local jurisdiction for confirmation. Unlicensed caterers can bring unwanted litigation to your door step. And catered events make 3 times the number of people sick than other disease outbreaks related to food. The rules are there for a reason – to guide food workers and food establishments in a safe direction for the protection of all.

Bottom line – be proactive and if your business is serving food of any type, contact your local health department and inquire as to what you need to do.
Larry French is a Public Health Advisor with the Food Safety Program, Washington State Department of Health. Before his 20 years with local and state health departments, he spent 16 working in the hospitality industry including fine dining and large scale catering.

